PTFA
MIEIETING
RIEIPOIRT

2019-2020



CHRIST COLLEGE, IRINJALAKUDA REPORT OF P.T.A. FOR 2019-2020 ACADEMIC YEAR

(To present on AGM business session 2020-2021 - Delayed due to covid-19 and presented in the executive)

The Annual General Body Meeting of P.T.A. 2019-20 was held on 14th January, 2020 in the College auditorium. PTA Vice President Mr. Shylanath C.P did welcome the members and Dr. Mathew Paul Ukken, Principal, presided over the meeting. The meeting was inaugurated by Fr. Jacob Njerinjambilly, Manager, Christ College Irinjalakuda. Mementoes were given away to UGC NET, JRF winners of 2019-20. A token of appreciation was also given to Dr. VP Gangadharan, our alumnus, who led an awareness class later in the meeting on "*Cancer Myths and Facts.*" College librarian Fr. Siby CMI introduced the newly commissioned Audio-Visual Library to the gathering. More than 500 members were present in the meeting.

Annual general body business session was convened after the talk. Secretary, Dr. Leyon Varghese presented the annual report. PTA President Dr. Mathew Paul Ukken, emphasised the importance of active participation of parents in the academic and general disciple of students in the college and clarified several queries raised by parents.



The following P.T.A. members were elected unanimously as the office bearers for the academic year 2020-21 in addition to the ex-officio members.

Vice President : Dr. PK Sureshkumar

Other executive members are:

- 1. Mr. Asafali
- 2. Mr. Abdul Nissar
- 3. Mr. Babu NK
- 4. Mr. James KA
- 5. Mr. Benni PT
- 6. Ms. Anitha Ramdas
- 7. Mr. PK Suresh kumar
- 8. Mr Prathapan TK
- 9. Mr. Mukundhan A
- 10. Ms. Alphonsa Thomas
- 11. Ms. Jepsy Sadasivan
- 12. Mr. Babu Jose Thattil
- 13. Mr. Thomas PJ
- 14. Mr. Rajeev KP
- 15. Mr. Shafeer K

Executive member of PTA 2019-20 Sri. NK Babu proposed the vote of thanks.

The staff members later nominated for the year 2020-21 are

- 1. Dr. Leyon Varghese (Dept. Zoology, Secretary),
- 2. Dr. Sudheer Sebastian (Dept. Physics)
- 3. Dr. V.T. Joy (Dept. Chemistry)
- 4. Prof. V.A. Thomas (Dept. BPE)
- 5. Prof. Tintumol Sunny (Dept. Mathematics)
- 6. Prof. Viji Viswanathan (Dept. Computer Science -Self)

Followed by other ex-officio members - the Vice-Principals, Bursar and Deans.

Open house was conducted on the same day for first and second year UG students with respective class teachers in the post lunch session.



A combined PTA Executive meeting of the outgoing and swearing in members were held on 26th March 2019. Retiring Vice Principal, Prof VP Anto gave his farewell message. A warm fare well was given to the outgoing Vice President Sri. KN Subash and other members Ms. Sminu Liju, Ms. Bindu Kalesh, Adv. Sandhya Harilal, Ms. Sonia Giri, Mr. Asokan Kaithayil, Mr. Balachandran K. S. and Mr. P.K. Paul. The member decided to be present in the campus for a vigilant monitoring to avoid any unauthorised celebrations by students on the closing day.

On the UG admission day in the month of June, a team of executive members under the leadership of the new Vice President Sri Sylanath showed their commitment for the upliftment of values of the college especially in helping economically backward students.

The dedication and commitment of the executive members were again proven in the next executive meeting which was held in the midst of the devastating flood (13th August 2019). It is not only that all the members were present for the meeting, they all wholeheartedly supported the flood relief efforts taken by the college. It was decided in this meeting to conduct the open house for the 5th semester students on an earlier date and to conduct the AGM on a later date. IQAC Co-ordinator Dr. Robinson elaborated about the certificate courses offered to students by the college during this meeting.

As per the above decision, a general meeting of the final year degree

student's Parents and Teachers was held on 25th September 2019 in the

Auditorium followed by open house for them in their respective class rooms.

The next executive meeting was held on November 1st 2019. Members

paid homage to the departed soul of our MSW student Ms. Ancy Varghese

and expressed their solidarity to stand together to overcome the difficult

time. The meeting accepted the proposal of IQAC co-ordinator for the

construction of an Audio-Visual Library in the Library block.

Another Executive meeting was held on 9th of Jan 2020 to discuss the

agenda of annual general body. It was decided to conduct the AGM on the

14th of Jan 2020 Tuesday, as Principal informs the availability of Dr. VP

Gangadharan on this date. It was also decided to arrange a collection desk

for the convenience of patterns to contribute to the prestigious Audio-Visual

Library project of 2019-2020 PTA.

And we are here today. Felicitations and words of gratitude are offered

to all the executive member for their sincere cooperation and activities

throughout the academic year. The annual report is open for consideration

and approval of the general body.

Thank you,

Dr. Leyon Varghese, Secretary, PTA, Christ College Irinjalakuda.

Date: 14th of Jan 2020

